

Parent Council Meeting Minutes of Meeting 3rd of June2025 7.15pm

online

Present:	G McGill	(HT)	C Boyle	L Emans
Present.		(□)	C Boyle	L Emans

Apologies: K Lynch L Rooker K Warren LHamilton A Glancy

Welcome & Opening Prayer

Mrs McGill welcomed attendees then the meeting started with a prayer.

Apologies

Apologies as noted above.

HTReport

4thJune2024

- 1. This month we will bid farewell to Mrs Brady, who retires in June. I'd like to thank Mrs Brady for all her hardwork both in St. Flannan's and Holy Trinity Primary and previously St. Agatha's. Our P7 leavers Mass this month will also celebrate another leaver Mrs Brady and we all wish her a very long and happy retirement.
- 2. HT interviews yesterday for class teacher hope to find out successful candidates soon. Then classes will be released for new session.
- 3. Our P4 pupils received the Sacrament of Holy Communion last month. Thank you to Canon Tartaglia for a beautiful service and we look forward to Thanksgiving Mass for P4.
- 4. Today we had to postpone our P1-7 sports day which will be reorganised for next Tuesday.
- 5. This week we had our first P1 induction day which was very well attended. We are

welcoming 47 new P1 pupils in August. Two of our P6 pupils managed to sign up

parent volunteers to join the Parent Council/PTA group next session. Miss Glancy visited nurseries and arranged enhanced transition visits for a number of pupils who would benefit from them.

6. Our P7 pupils have now completed their induction visits to their respective secondary schools and we had excellent feedback on their attitude and behaviour 7. PEF allocation for next session to be finalised but anticipate same £79, 625. A robust detailed plan of PEF spending as part of next session's school improvement plan is being developed. Self-evaluation completed with parents, pupils and staff to finalise elements of plan. Next sessions School Improvement Plan will be based on self-evaluation and clearly detail how PEF funding is used to address the poverty related attainment gap.

Gala Day

Primary 7 Pupils were invited to apply for the roles of gala king and queen and their attendants Hugh and Cassie have been chosen as the schools Gala King and Queen with Ousainou and Frankie supporting as their attendants all children are very excited about the roles. Lucky bags for children have been made up in preparation for the Gala by a parent and there will be a hamper with prizes targeted more to adults. We are still looking for more Tombola prizes and a message will be relayed again from the school on Friday for this.

School Improvement Plan Update

An update to the SIP, surveys have been done with teaching and non teaching staff along with parents and children all feedback has been incredibly positive around the new maths structure and outdoor learning. This will continue into the 25/26 academic year. It was agreed that PEF money would be allocated to staffing both teaching and support staff with a continuing focus on supporting children's maths and HWB.

PC Meetings 25/26

Parent council meetings for the next year will be on the following Tuesdays at 7.15 pm online

16th September
21st October
17th November
27th January
16th March
21st April
2nd June

Mrs McGill thanked everyone for attending. The meeting was brought to a close.

Next Parent Council Meeting: 16th September 7.15